
Public Notice

The City of Houston (City), through its Housing and Community

Development Department (HCDD), is proposing to award Hurricane

Harvey Community Development Block Grant – Disaster Recovery 2017

grant funds (CDBG – DR 17) up to $6,130,000.00 for the total acquisition

of 3200 MacGregor Way, which is eligible under the Hurricane Harvey

Multifamily Voluntary Buyout Program. The property comprises

approximately 47,890 sq. ft of land and 37,138 sq. ft of improvements.

HCDD, in collaboration with Houston Public Works (HPW), intends to

convert this site into greenspace, and/or detention, which would help

reduce the risk for future flooding.

The public has thirty (30) days to comment on this proposed item

from Friday, February 28, 2020 through Sunday, March 29, 2020. For

more information, contact Kennisha London at (832) 394-6197. Written

comments can be submitted by email to Kennisha.London@houstontx.gov

or by mail to HCDD, ATTN: Kennisha London, 2100 Travis Street, Suite 900,

Houston, TX 77002. Upon completion of the thirty-day public comment

period, the proposed project will be submitted to the Houston City Council

for approval.

To learn more about HCDD's Hurricane Harvey Programs and related

upcoming events, please call (832) 394-6200 or visit https://recovery.

houstontx.gov/.

For specific questions or concerns about fair housing or landlord/tenant

relations, please contact Yolanda Guess-Jeffries at (832) 394-6240. For

any information about our Complaints and Appeals Process, please

access the following: https://recovery.houstontx.gov/complaints/ and

https://recovery.houstontx.gov/request-for-appeal/.


